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Stower Vale Pre-school

Newsletter Autumn Term – 2020 – 1
A big welcome back to Pre-school, and for those just starting with us it’s lovely to see lots of new faces and everyone settling in so well.

Thank you to everyone for following our new procedures with regards to Covid-19, keeping a safe distance from others and not congregating in the Pre-school grounds or carpark, we really do appreciate your efforts in keeping our setting safe.  Please find attached useful and clear guidelines on procedures to follow regarding Covid-19, we will continue to keep you updated on any changes in guidelines that may affect the Pre-school.
Annual General Meeting
To be held at Pre-school on Tuesday 20th October at 7pm.  The AGM is a legal requirement of the Pre-school due to our charitable status, however, following Government restrictions this year’s meeting cannot be attended by more than six members who must adhere to 2 meter distancing.  We would still like to offer parents a chance to join the Committee, if you wish to do so please email Samantha Wattridge, Chairperson on chair@stowervalepreschool.co.uk, you will then be able to share ideas for fundraising, receive Committee Minutes and become more involved in Pre-school, although for the time-being in a more digital/distanced way.
Toddler Visits
Unfortunately, our very popular Toddler Group is unable to be up and running at the moment as we are not able to use the School hall.  We will however keep assessing the situation and will let you know once we are able to open again.
Forest Area Visits
The School has kindly agreed to give us access to the Forest Area at the bottom of the School field on limited days when it is not in use.  Please be assured that we take our own activities and equipment with us, these are not shared with the School.  In the past our visits have been very popular with the children so we are very happy to be able to offer this great experience again, they can enjoy the benefits of outdoor learning in a natural environment such as clay modelling, stories, nature trails, songs and much more.  
We will take the children down at 9.30am on the following days:-


Monday 21st September

Tuesday 29th September

Monday 5th October


Tuesday 13th October


Monday 19th October
Please make a note of the dates that your child will visit the forest area and ensure they are wearing long trousers/leggings and long-sleeved tops (there are stinging nettles and thistles in the area), as well as weather appropriate clothing such as outdoor coats/sunhats, wellington boots and named water bottle.  A reminder of the dates will be put on the notice board.
Pre-school Portraits
Beki from Beki Young Photography will be visiting the Pre-school on the 30th September, 1st and 2nd October to take individual photographs of the children for keepsakes, these also make lovely gifts at Christmas time.  The photographs will be taken outside and 2 meter distancing will be adhered to at all times.  Beki is an amazingly talented photographer who specialises in taking less formal and relaxed photographs, to learn more about Beki please visit her website www.bekiyoung.co.uk.  
If you are happy for your child to have their photograph taken please complete and return the attached slip, also please tick the box giving us permission to share your email address with Beki (this will only be used for you to access proofs of your child photos and not for marketing purposes).  Beki will then email you proofs closer to Christmas allowing you to order directly from her.  

All About Your Child
We appreciate that children grow and their interests change, which is why we are asking parents/carers to complete a new ‘All About Your Child’ form (unless your child has recently started with us), and return it to Pre-school as soon as possible.  The form will be in your child’s pocket to take home, thank you.

Lunchboxes
It’s great to see so many children returning to Pre-school with healthy options in their lunchboxes, please keep it simple, pop in things you know your child likes with small portions so that they are able to eat it all up and are proud to finish it.  A must at Pre-school - please ensure grapes are cut in half as grapes are a high choking hazard for children of this age, thank you.
Dates for the Diary
AGM – 20th October
Forest Area Visits – 21st, 29th September, 5th 13th 19th October
Photographs – 30th September, 1st 2nd October

Last day of half term – 23rd October
Back to Pre-school – 2nd November
Please note all term dates and activity days are also posted on the Pre-school website

Beki Young Photography
I would  /  would not  like my child to have their photograph taken during the week beginning 28th September 2020

I give permission for my email address to be passed to Beki Young Photography to send me proofs of the photos                     

Name of child…………………………………………………………………………

Name of Parent/carer…………………………………………………………………………..

Signature……………………………………………………Date……………….….
